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SǚƏʟ ʟǚƏǇǚʟ,

Ə ɒɩɒǚɘʾ ¶ ǇȞǇɘ▀ʾ ǚ˾ʔǚƼʾ 
ʯɩ ʯɩɩɘ ȕƏʯ Ƽɩɒǚ ╜ ¶ Əɒ 
ɀǚƏ˲Ȟɘȃ ÉǚɘƏ ƏȀʾǚʟ –‚ 
ɒɩɘʾȕʯ ɩȀ ǚ˾ƼȞʾȞɘȃ ƏɘǇ 
ʔʟɩǇ˕ƼʾȞ˲ǚ ˶ɩʟȺ Əʾ ʾȕǚ 
¶ɘʯʾȞʾ˕ʾǚ Ȁɩʟ ¢ǚɘǚʟƏɀ 
ĚʟƏƼʾȞƼǚ ƏɘǇ ~ƏɒȞɀ˿ 
ÛǚǇȞƼȞɘǚ∕ ¶ ʯʾƏʟʾǚǇ ȕǚʟǚ 
Əʯ ʾȕǚ ɘǚ˶ Ŧ—╜ĚʟɩȀǚʯʯɩʟ 
Ȁɩʟ ­ǚƏɀʾȕ īǚʟ˲ȞƼǚ 
ġǚʯǚƏʟƼȕ ƏɘǇ ƏɀʟǚƏǇ˿ 
ƏȀʾǚʟ ɩɘǚ ɒɩɘʾȕ ¶ ˶Əʯ 
ɩȀȀǚʟǚǇ ʾȕǚ ǇȞʟǚƼʾɩʟƏʾǚ 
ɩȀ ʾ ȕǚ ¶ɘʯʾȞʾ˕ʾǚ∕ ġǚƼǚɘʾɀ˿↨ 
¶ ƏƼƼǚʔʾǚǇ Əɘ ƏʔʔɩȞɘʾ╜
ɒǚɘʾ ɩȀ ʾȕǚ ġ˕ȕʟ 
ņɘȞ˲ǚʟʯȞʾ˿ ɩȀ CɩƼȕ˕ɒ 
˶ȕǚʟǚ ¶ ˶Ȟɀɀ ʯǚʟ˲ǚ Əʯ Ŧ―╜
ĚʟɩȀǚʯʯɩʟ Ȁɩʟ ¢ǚɘǚʟƏɀ 
ĚʟƏƼʾȞƼǚ ƏɘǇ ~ƏɒȞɀ˿ 
ÛǚǇȞƼȞɘǚ Ȁʟɩɒ ʯʔʟȞɘȃ 
ʯǚɒǚʯʾǚʟ —‒–‚∕ 

C˿ ʾȕȞʯ ɩƼƼƏʯȞɩɘ↨ ¶ ˶Əɘʾ 
ʾɩ ʾȕƏɘȺ Əɀɀ ¢Ě ʾʟƏȞɘǚʟʯ↨ 
Əɀɀ ɀǚƼʾ˕ʟǚʟʯ↨ Əɀɀ ƼɩɀɀǚƏ╜
ȃ˕ǚʯ Əʾ ÉǚɘƏ ņɘȞ˲ǚʟʯȞʾ˿ 
­ɩʯʔȞʾƏɀ ƏɘǇ ɩȀ Ƽɩ˕ʟʯǚ 
ǚƏƼȕ ɩȀ ʾȕǚ Ə˶ǚʯɩɒǚ 
ǚɒʔɀɩ˿ǚǚʯ Əʾ ʾȕǚ 
¶ɘʯʾȞʾ˕ʾǚ ˲ǚʟ˿ ɒ˕Ƽȕ 
ȞɘǇǚǚǇ∆
ķȕǚ˿ ˶Ȟɀɀ ɘɩ˶ ƼɩɘʾȞɘ˕ǚ 
ʾȕǚ ɒɩʯʾ ʯ˕ƼƼǚʯʯȀ˕ɀ 
˶ɩʟȺ ɩȀ ʾȕǚ ɀƏʯʾ ˿ǚƏʟʯ∕ 
Sʟ∕ ɒǚǇ∕ ī˲ǚɘ īƼȕ˕ɀ̌ 
˶Ȟɀɀ Əʯʯ˕ɒǚ ǇȞʟǚƼʾȞɩɘ ɩȀ 
ʾȕǚ ¶ɘʯʾȞʾ˕ʾǚ ˕ɘʾȞɀ ˲ɩƼƏ╜
ʾȞɩɘ ɩȀ Ə ɘǚ˶ Ŧ―╜
ĚʟɩȀǚʯʯɩʟ∕ ķȕǚʟǚȀɩʟǚ↨ ¶ 
˶Ȟʯȕ ȕȞɒ Əɀɀ ʾȕǚ Ƴǚʯʾ∕

I am looking forward to 
reunion – perhaps as early as 
the 10-year-celebration of the 
Institute on 17.11.2018…

Sincerely yours
Prof. Dr. med. 
Horst Christian 
Vollmar, MPH
Acting director of the 
Institute of General 
Practice and Family 
Medicine

interested-
oriented medicine 
studies Jena

In winter semester 2017/18 employees 
at the Institute conceived a course for 
students in the ambulatory-oriented 
medicine programme (aom) in the 7th 
semester. According to the main topic 
of aom in this semester, “diagnostics 
and therapy in ambulatory medicine”, 
various topics as nosocomial 
pneumonia, palliative care, thyroid 
diseases etc. were chosen to teach. As 
the class was evaluated very well, we 
are motivated to continue proceedings. 

GP trainers
All current and future GP trainers are invited to attend the 
following events:

We, 26.09.2018, 5-7 pm: “General Practice and Family 
Medicine meets Haematology/Oncology” (Dr. Hahnfeld,
Jena)

We, 07.11.2018, 2-6 pm: ”The Art of giving feedback“ (Dr. 
Schulz/Dr. Petruschke, Gotha)

We are looking forward to your registration: 
Tel.:  +493641/9-395813 or 
katrin.martinezreyes@med.uni-jena.de

News on teaching 

Warm welcome 
to new 
employees
We are glad to welcome 
three new employees at the 
institute. Anja Schiller (right) 
supports our section 
postgraduate training in 
general practice adminis-
tratively since november 
2017. Dr. Monique Vogel 
(middle) is physician in our 
structured postgraduate 
training for general practice 
and family medicine. In 
February we welcomed Anja 
Meier (left) as research 
assistant in centre of 
competence for post-
graduated training in 
general practice. We are 
looking forward working 
with you! 

Dear family physicians and internal specialists working 
as family physicians, 
the Institue of General Practice and Family Medicine at Jena University 
Hospital conducts a federal founded research project

SAVOIR to evalutate the 
Specialized Outpatient Palli-
ative Care (SOPC) Directive 
(01VSF16005).  

For the purpose of SAVOIR we perform a nationwide survey of family 
physicians to investigate medical treatment and palliative care offered or 
prescribed by family physicians at the interface of general and special 
ambulatory palliative care (SOPC and AOPC) which by now is widely 
unexplored. 

In case you have received mail from us, we randomly chose you to join 
our survey. 

From your answers we will derive clues for the future development of the 
family physicians‘ role in AOPC and SOPC. These will also be considered 
for the improvement of the SOPC Directive.

We politely ask you for your cooperative support in this relevant topic.

If you have any question, don’t hesitate to contact us:

	� Dr. Antje Freytag 
    Prof. Dr. Horst Christian Vollmar, MPH 

Medical Research Associate:  Kathleen Stichling, 
kathleen.stichling@med.uni-jena.de

Or visit our website:https://www.uniklinikum-jena.de/allgemeinme-
dizin/Forschung/Laufende+Projekte/SAVOIR.html



Research news
External international comitee counsils 
research in project intersec-CM

Since 1st of August 2017 the institute for 
general practice and family medicine 
conducts research in a BMBF-project on 
medical care for elderly people with 
cognitive impairment during and after 
discharge from hospital collaborating with 
German Center for Neurodegenerative 
Diseases, the Institute for Community 
Medicine at the University of Greifswald 
and the clinic for geriatric psychiatry at 
Evangelisches Klinikum Bethel in Bielefeld. 
In a randomized-controlled trial is 

explored up to what extent an intersectoral  
care management is improving this transition. 
Our institute conducts a process evaluation, 
to analyze and record, which influencing 
factors facilitate and which inhibit 
implementation of this type of care 
management  under routine conditions. On 
30th of January we took part in the first 
meeting of the scientific advisory board of 
intersec-CM and received excellent input by 
an external international committee of 
prestigious scientists.

Second 
representative survey 

In the course of the successful 
start of the information 
campaign Vaccination60+, the 
second representative survey 
with citizens took place. 
Psychologists and communi-
cation scientists from Erfurt 
University explored, how 
thuringians aged 60 and over 
evaluated the campaign, if 
their knowledge on 
vaccinations and their attitude 
towards vaccination had 
changed and why or why not 
they got vaccinated.

2nd meeting of health services research at Jena University Hospital

On 29th of november 2017 24 colleagues from 
Jena University Hospital, who engage in 
health services research, met for the second 
time at the Institute of General Practice and 
Family Medicine. Besides a discussion on 
current announcements of research grants in 
the field of health services research, several 
participants presented their projects.  

The participants agreed that that the insights 
in the activities of colleagues in this field as 
well as the critical and constructive 
discussions of the presented trial designs 
were gainful and inspiring. The next meeting 
has already been set. 

Current publications from the institute
Trautvetter U, Ditscheid B et al. Habitual 

Intakes, Food Sources and Excretions of 
Phosphorus and Calcium in Three German 
Study Collectives. Nutrients. 2018;10(2).

Vollmar H. Scenario technique: a tool for 
simulating and reflecting on alternative 
solutions. In: De Savigny D, Blanchet K, 
Adam T, editors. Applied Systems Thinking

 for Health Systems Research. London: 
Open University Press, 2017.

Wolf F*, Freytag A*, Schulz S et al. German 
general practitioners’ self-reported 
management of patients with chronic 
depression. BMC psychiatry 2017;17(1):401. 
*contributed equally

Workshops: 
post-graduate training 
for general practice 
and family medicine 

23.05.2018
Surgery in family 
practice
Dr. Ariberd Seidel

20.06.2018
What to do when liver 
function tests are 
elevated?
Dr. Andreas Herrmann

22.08.2018 
Family systems in 
family practice 
Reinert Hanswille

26.09.2018, 5 - 7 pm 
General Practice and Family 
Medicine meets 
Haematology/Oncology 
Dr. Sabine Hahnfeld

24.10.2018
Ethical aspects of 
patient care
Prof. Dr. Nikolaus Knoepffler

17.11.2018
Ernst-Abbe-Campus
8th  Thuringian Day of Family    
Medicine, 10 years anniversary of 
the Institute of General Practice 
and Family Medicine Jena

12.12.2018
Wound management 
in Primary Care
Christiane Taubert

TIME AND DATE OF EVENTS: 
If not indicated otherwise: 
4-5:30 pm; Jena University 
Hospital, Institute of General 
Practice and Family Medicine, 
Bachstr. 18

REGISTRATION TO: 
allgemeinmedizin@ 
med.uni-jena.de
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Centre of competence for postgraduate 
training general practice and family medicine 

Since 2017 the institute for general practice and family 
medicine is part of the new founded centre of 
competence for postgraduate training general practice in 
Thuringia. Together with the Association of Statutory 
Health Insurance Physicians Thuringia, the State 
Chamber of Physicians of Thuringia and the Federal 
Society for Hospitals Thuringia we establish, based on 
currently established structures, a postgraduate training 
for general practice and family medicine in Thuringia. 
Relevant elements are a follow-up seminar, a mentoring-
program for the physicians taking the postgraduate 
training, train-the-trainer seminars and continuous 
evaluation of the training. We understand the 
competence centre a great chance to establish an 
efficient, high-quality and reliable training for future 
family physicians.

Contact: Institute for General Practice and Family Medicine, Jena University Hospital, Bachstr. 
18, D-07743 Jena; Tel.: +493641 9-395801, Mail: allgemeinmedizin@med.uni-jena.de
Homepage: http://www.uniklinikum-jena.de/allgemeinmedizin 

http://www.uniklinikum-jena.de/allgemeinmedizin 



